LAUGHTON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Thursday 24 February | The Roebuck | 7.30pm

Minutes of the meeting 

Present

Alistair Parsons
Chair

Corina Buckwell
Secretary (Joint)
Nicky Anstiss

Catering Co-ordinator
Heidi Richards

Pre-school

Vicky Brown

Acting Deputy Head Teacher
Gemma Burleton
Ruth Lilley
Lynne Rule-Peters
Apologies / Absent

Rachel West 

Head Teacher
Jane Alford

Treasurer 

Margaux Allfrey
Secretary (Joint) 

Michelle Aloof
Anne Anwyl
Tamsin Dickie

Kirsty Gillman


Vanessa Barnard


Jane Belton

Megan DuToit
Lou Eldon
Liz Fradd-Gilbert

Michelle Hammond

Steph Kennard

Sam Latham
Jess Lawrence

Sara McGowan

Andy Sidebottom

Mikki Sidebottom

Suki Stokes

Ellen Thomas
Stefan Vassall

Secretaries Report

The January minutes were checked, actions checked and then they were signed; 

Action to be checked – Christmas Decorations / Stefan
(The following email from Stefan was picked-up just after the meeting; “I have bought some lights and Xmas decorations that I have in the back of the car and will drop off at the school office, cost was £14 if memory serves but I will cover it”)
Treasurer’s Report
In Jane’s absence the following report was distributed and read;

Monies out since last meeting 

3x digital cameras - £234.06

Drinks Licence - £21.00 for Quiz Night

Beer - £66.00

Wine - £49.49

Drinks Licence - £21.00 for Laughton Got Talent

Monies received

Quiz Night - £377.05

Donation - £100.00

Foreign Coins - £94.65 (put in savings account)

22.02.17 Balance in main bank account £2,293.60 (excl £50 float)

Balance in savings account £1,736.44 (incl £197.15-Sensory Garden)

Total balance £4,030.04

The balance on the Events Account stands at £872.19

Christmas posters raised £43.00 for the Link Ethiopia

Monies to go out

Pupil Point Badges - £250

Focus Week – Anti bullying week and e-safety - £200



Arts week - £200

Wish List

Choir Teacher - £100.00 contribution

Extra Samba kit - £100.00 contribution

Digital cameras - £160.00 contribution

Blackout Blinds - £1232+VAT (for 9 blinds)

Chair’s Report / Events Report

Quiz Night – Allistair firstly wanted many, many thanks to go to ‘the boys’ for running the quiz and to Nicky for organising the food which we all agreed had been fantastic. He was sorry that he was not well enough to attend, but enjoyed his ‘take-out’ supper from Nicky.
There was a discussion about how to increase numbers next year and various suggestions were made; advertise at Deanland as well as the village shops next time
Action – Corina to write thank you letters for the raffle prize donors
Headteacher’s Report

Vicky read out Mrs West’s notes; 

Rachel wanted to express thanks for the Quiz night. The 70s buffet was excellent and she won’t see Tim in quite the same light again since witnessing his ‘Anthea’ look. A lot of fun and she was also wondering how more people could be encouraged to come next time.
Katie Blood is coming into school on 21 April for an school assembly at 2.30pm, to which the parents are also invited, and afterwards for tea. She doesn’t want a big goodbye as she feels she has already had a lot of ‘goodbyes’, but would like to see everyone even so.
Action – LSA to organise the tea and cakes, Nicky to make a big cake for the event
E-Safety/NSPCC Workshop – 28 March, 8.45am for adults, in the hall

Vicky and Rachel are encouraging as many people to come to this very important workshop in order to spread the information about e-safety as widely as possible. It is going to be run by a representative of the NSPCC who will also be conducting as session for the children afterwards.

Previously funded items - update
Vicky was kind enough to fill everyone in on how useful various items, funded by the LSA over the last 3 years, have been in the classroom;
Electronic Lego – this is used cyclically in class depending on what topics are being concentrated on. For example Mrs Dann is about to use it with her class

Samba Kit(s) – The second set is arriving in March and the kit is used in every class, including using body percussion too. The teacher’s INSET training in how to use the instruments has now been completed.

Sensory Garden + Classroom – Used all the time, by all the classes, but most especially in the warmer terms. For example; KS1 and Rec for storytelling, art and music. KS2 for art and writing, and the teachers are exploring ways to use it more
iPads and Digital Cameras – used everyday and they now have enough for their purposes

Clocks and Watches – Vicky is in the process of ordering them and the school will be getting a wide range of styles to use on a daily basis.

It was suggested that the LSA needs a new ‘target’ for fund-raising towards.
Forthcoming Events
Pancake Breakfast – Tuesday 28th February, serving from 8am
Nicky ideally needs two more helpers to start setting up at 7.30. 

Currently (off the top of her head) Nicky thinks she has the following help;

From 7.30 – Sam, Ruth, Jane A, Jane B

Tidying up – Corina, Michelle A, Ellen 

She has donations of food promised from; Tesco Lewes, Tesco Hailsham, Laughton Shop, Iceland Hailsham and Rowland too

Action – Nicky requested that the Pancake Breakfast and Film to not be scheduled in the same week next year
Film Night –Friday 3rd March, 3 – 5pm
Allistair gratefully reported that he had loads of volunteers;
Gemma, Anne Anwyl, Mikki, Ellen, Andy, Megan, Lou
Nicky sent out thanks to Michelle H for offering to bake biscuits for the snack packs. 

Action – Let the office know that we have extended the deadline for buying tickets until Tues 28 Feb
Bag 2 School
It was agreed that it would be good to book another collection for after the Easter Holiday 
Action – Can Kirsty please organise the booking?
Easter Mayhem – Friday 31st March, 3pm onwards

The events will include;

Chocolate Tombola – the children will be invited to bring in a chocolate egg or similar if they come in mufti on the last day of term. The names of the children that bring an egg and come in their home-clothes will be checked off a list in the morning for accuracy(!). Allistair to organize the collection of the eggs and the tombola at the end of the day. 

Choc Hamper Raffle - Nicky to make up a chocolate hamper to be raffled to parents/adults at the end of the day

KS1/KS2 Easter Hunt – ideas were discussed for this and two separate age-appropriate scavenger hunts were suggested. The class reps will need to be briefed properly this year in order to be better able to marshall the mayhem.

Action – Michelle A to be asked for her input about the hunts
Action – Nicky to arrange the prizes
Action – Class Reps to help with their classes

Pre-school Activity – Heidi is going to come up with an idea for pre-schoolers and siblings to take part in. Might be a table based activity or a hunt. They will run it, charge £1 per person and keep their profits.

Tea, Coffee and Cake Stall – Corina volunteered to run this and Nicky said she will put out a request for cake/savouries donations.
Action – Volunteers to help run the stall with Corina, and to make food
Mother’s Day Shop – Monday 20th and Wednesday 22nd March, 1.30 – 3pm

Lynne will head up this event, but David may not be able to. She asked for more volunteers (ideally 5 people on each day) and to start to look for appropriate gifts to sell (same format as the Xmas Shop; 10 gifts costing around £1, to be wrapped and sold at £1.50 to the children to buy)
Volunteers so far;

Monday 20; Lynne, David (possibly), Allistair, Corina, Gemma + 1 more please
Wednesday 22; Lynne, Allistair + 3 more please
Laughton’s Got Talent – Saturday 18th March

Ruth reported that the heats are already in full flow having had Jungle’s earlier in the day. 27 acts entered, which ended up being 24 acts actually performing in the heats, and half of each classes heats will go onto perform in the final (12-13 acts). Thank you to all the helpers so far.

It is mostly all in hand, but Ruth will need lots more help on 18 March, during the day for rehersals and in the evening. Also some help on the 17th for setting up too. There was a general discussion about pre-school logistics on the 17th.
Tickets will be on sale once the finalists have been agreed and after a full discussion the ticket prices were set at £5 – adult and £3 – children.

Schedule for the Final;

Bar opens at 5.30pm

Doors open at 5.45pm

Show starts at 6.00pm

This year there will be two intervals in order to a) to make more money on the bar and sundries and b) so the audience can cool down. The School Choir will also do a performance after the second interval.

Bar – Allistair said that the licence is in hand and will get the drinks in.

Snacks – Nicky to buy

Hamper Raffle – Corina to organize one hamper

‘Grow a Pound’ idea
This was suggested at the previous meeting and discussed further. The idea is that every child is given a pound coin and asked to use their initiative to ‘grow’ it. There is a chance that some might loose it but others might succeed in making a profit. Vicky suggested that it might be part of an ‘Enterprise Week’ (as previously run at school) possibly best after the May half-term holiday and it was suggested that the LSA might provide the £1 funds.
Action – Vicky to discuss with the staff and to be put on the agenda for next meeting
AOB

The Lion King  – July 13 / 14 / 15 tbc

Ruth updated everyone that she and Claude Lovett had run 2 successful workshops with KS2 at the end of January. There was excellent work done and all the children want to take part. There will be 18 speaking parts and auditions will be held on 21 March, with ‘call-backs’ if necessary on 28 March, so that it can be cast before the Easter Holiday and the children can learn their parts.
After Easter Ruth has arranged to have a ‘slot’ for rehersals on Tuesday afternoons at school, for individuals or groups as needed. She is also hoping for an after-school slot too. Alex, the choir master, is keen to help Ruth if he can.
By the next meeting Ruth will be appealing for more help – be warned!
Action - Ruth is looking for some scaffolding to hang the stage lighting from, or a lighting rig. If anyone can help please let her know. If it’s a firm she can offer sponsorship in return.
Action – Put on the LSA agenda from now on
Cake Sales – Heidi asked if Pre-School could have 2 cake sales after Easter in order to raise funds for a yoga teacher for the children. She proposed the 28 April and 12 May. This was readily agreed and then the school cake sales can run ons from then.

Action – Put cake sales on the agenda for next meeting in order to get the dates in the diary
The next meeting will be on Thursday 23rd March 2017, at 7.30pm at The Roebuck

(The meeting ended at 9.20pm)

